

July 15th, 2008

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street Suite 2700 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2008-0106, July 7/08 letter from solicitors for Union Gas

We are in receipt of the letter from solicitors for Union Gas regarding the intervention of parties in this proceeding. While BOMA Toronto's intervention in the proceeding is not the subject of the letter, we are indirectly referenced and I would like to respond.

The letter states that "BOMA has acknowledged that it represents FRPO's (Federation of Rental Housing Providers) interests". This is not accurate and we believe that it has been presented out of context. To confirm, in some OEB consultations, BOMA has cooperated with FRPO to provide joint submissions. This is the result of ongoing dialogue between our two industry associations and of frequently having common interests regarding energy regulatory matters. It is also in response to the OEB's stated desire for parties with similar interests to collaborate where possible. To be clear, BOMA Toronto does not otherwise represent nor speak for FRPO.

Also, reference is made to the fact that our representative in this proceeding, Mr. R. Aiken, is also engaged to represent other parties. Our engagement of Mr. Aiken has been, and is in this instance, on the basis that costs incurred will be shared between the parties he represents and not duplicated.

BOMA Toronto strives to provide meaningful and constructive input to OEB proceedings in a practical and efficient manner. We believe our practices, as described here, meet that intent.

Yours truly.

Chuck Stradling

Executive Vice President

BOMA Toronto

cc. Vince Brescia

Randy Aiken